
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



THE ANNUAL REPORT 
 

Parish of Glascote and Stonydelph 
Annual Report of the Parochial Church Council 

For the Year Ended 31st December 2018 
 

Administrative Information 
The Parish of Glascote and Stonydelph is in the Diocese of Lichfield within the Church of 
England.  It comprises St George’s Glascote, St Peter’s Glascote Heath and St Martin’s 
Stonydelph.  The correspondence address is St George’s Church, Bamford Street, Glascote, 
Tamworth B77 2AT.  The Parochial Church Council is a registered charity no. 1132564.  PCC 
members who have served as trustees from the annual meeting in April 2017 until the present 
annual meeting are: 
 
Incumbent:  Rev Gary Simmons 
Methodist Deacon:   Deacon Gill Judge 
Wardens:  Mr David Faultless 
   Mr Glyn Shaw 
Representatives on Deanery Synod: 
   Mr David Faultless   Mrs Thelma Luke 
   Mrs Pat West (Secretary 
Elected Members: Mrs Leigh Bull (Treasurer)  Mrs Sharron Gray 
   Mrs Vanessa Temple   Mrs Elizabeth Baker 
   Mrs Marion Lincoln   Mrs Emma Cooley 
Ex-Officio  Mrs Thelma Luke   Mrs Joyce Thorpe 
   Rev Pat Faultless   Rev Michael Le Worthy 
   Rev Richard Lockwood 
 
Structure, Governance and Management 
The method of appointment of PCC members is set out in the Church Representation Rules.  
All church attendees are encouraged to register on the Electoral Roll of their respective church 
and stand for election to the PCC. 
 
Objectives and activities 
Glascote and Stonydelph PCC has the responsibility of co-operating with the incumbent, the 
Rev Gary Simmons, in promoting in the Parish the whole mission of the church, pastoral, 
evangelistic, social and ecumenical. 
 
Public Benefit 
The trustees of the Charity are aware of the Charity Commission’s guidance on public benefit 
in The Advancement of Religion for the Public Benefit and have regard to it in their 
administration of the Charity. 
The trustees believe that promoting the work of the Church of England in the Ecclesiastical 
Parish of Glascote and Stonydelph helps to promote the whole mission of the Church, 
(pastoral, evangelistic, social and ecumenical) more effectively within the Ecclesiastical 
Parish, and that in doing so it provides a benefit to the public by: 

• Providing facilities for public worship, pastoral care and spiritual, moral and intellectual 
development, both for its members and for anyone who wishes to benefit from what the 
Church offers 

• Promoting Christian values, and service by members of the Church in and to their 
communities, to the benefit of individuals and society as a whole. 
 

Achievements, performance and Church attendance 
There are 237 parishioners, in total, on the Church Electoral Rolls of their respective churches. 



The Average Sunday Attendance across the parish, counted over the whole year, was 131 
adults and 27 children and Young People. 
 
Review of the Year 
Our Parish Mission Statement is: ‘Joined together in Christ to reach those who do not know 
Christ.’ 
 
The full PCC met 5 times during the year, including the Annual Meeting, to review and 
encourage activities at the district churches.  Their own church councils have the responsibility 
of overseeing the work and activities locally. 
 
There was a joint Parish service on Ash Wednesday.  All the churches offer services each 
Sunday; all are welcome at these. 
 
St George’s monthly evening ‘Ignite’ service continues to attract people from across the Parish 
and Deanery.  Morning café Church services are now bi-monthly.   
 
Work with children and Young People in the parish continues to grow and flourish; The St 
George’s Youth Home Group meets fortnightly, and Aslan’s Gang and Cephas Rocks at St 
Peter’s meet weekly.  There is provision in all churches for children who attend Sunday 
services.  St George’s Pre School and the Ark Nursery have been well attended and provide 
a good service to their local communities. Schools work in all the churches continues to grow 
and develop; ‘Open the Book’ at St Martin’s draws many children and their families into the 
church building, as did the Messy Easter and Messy Remembrance events at St George’s.  St 
Peter’s also offers ‘Messy’ services.  St Peter’s and St Martin’s ran Holiday Clubs during the 
Summer Holiday period.  All the churches regularly visit schools to take assembly’s, and 
occasionally to take lessons 
 
The Night Shelter operated at St Peter’s Centre every Wednesday between the beginning of 
November and the end of February; it was staffed by volunteers from all three churches and 
from the local community.  Starfish met regularly at St Martin’s during 2018, but held its final 
meeting at the end of the year.  St Peter’s and St Martin’s also host a ‘Place of Welcome’ 
event each week.  St Martin’s has further reached out to the local community with ‘Bread 
Church’ and ‘Make Lunch’, which operates on some days during school holidays, providing  
meals for families.  St George’s holds a ‘Community Breakfast’ once a month, an annual ‘Night 
of Light’ on October 31st and an annual ‘Strawberry Tea’.  Older people have an opportunity 
to get together at ‘Open Door’ at St George’s and in the Iris Café at St Martin’s.  All of these 
events are very popular and attended by a number of members of the local community.   
 
Use of the Centres at St Martin’s and St Peter’s increased significantly during 2018; both 
Centres are well supported by volunteers, and St Peter’s employs a full time Manager. 
 
All churches have held meetings of small groups this year for discussion, Bible Study and 
prayer.  The groups enable more personal support and fellowship.  Groups at St Martin’s and 
St George’s meet regularly throughout the year.  St Martin’s offers two bereavement Groups, 
which meet monthly.  There was a very successful parish Alpha Course run during the Autumn 
at St Peter’s. 
 
All three churches work as part of TCC to offer service to the wider Tamworth community.  
Church members are involved in Street Angels, Starfish and the Tamworth Foodbank.  We 
had a float (largely made up of members of Aslan’s Gang) at the Tamworth Carnival.  There 
was a Walk of Witness and open-air service on Good Friday, and the Pentecost in the Park 
event drew in a large number of people.   
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 


